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be made to grant special access to the meeting to handicapped or 
disabled individuals. 

 
39. For at least three public meetings in 2023, the City failed to provide 

sufficient public notice for Board of Aldermen meetings.  Each of those meetings were 

a “public meeting” as defined in Section 610.010.  

40. On June 16, 2023, the Attorney General’s Office sent a request for public 

records to the City that sought, in part, meeting notices and tentative agendas of 

Board of Aldermen meetings.  The City’s custodian of records received the request 

and responded to it.  The City later confirmed to the Attorney General’s Office that 

all records requested by the Attorney General’s Office has been produced. 

41. The City did not provide the Attorney General’s Office copies of meeting 

notices or agendas for two Board meetings held on May 31 and June 6, 2023. 

42. Upon information and belief, the Board of Aldermen held public 

meetings on each of those dates. 

43. In the Board of Aldermen has maintained meeting minutes for a May 31 

and June 6, 2023 public meeting.  

44. Upon information and belief, the City did not post a public meeting 

notice for each of those public meetings that was located on a bulletin board or other 

prominent place which is easily accessible to the public and clearly designated for 

that purpose at the principal office of the body holding the meeting. 

45. During both meetings, Mayor White and all four aldermen were present.  

46. In addition, at or about 5:00 p.m. on Monday July 31, 2023, the Board of 

Aldermen held a public meeting.   


